

House Committee on the Judiciary House Committee on Natural Resources Select Committee on Climate Crisis

April 28, 2022

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro Chairwoman Committee on Appropriations Washington, D.C. 20515 The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for replacing power lines in Estes Park, Colorado in fiscal year 2023.

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Estes Park, located at 170 MacGregor Avenue, Estes Park, Colorado 80517. The project will be located on CO Highway 7 from Estes Park to Allenspark and US Highway 36 within the Estes Park power service area.

The funding would be used to replace wires on power lines along US. Highway 36 and into Allenspark to reduce risk of fire ignition from power lines. This is a good use of funds because of the reduction in wildfire risk along emergency access routes for the Town.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

Joe Neguse

Member of Congress

galleyer